       MINUTES OF USSVI TARHEEL BASE MEETING
                     HELD ON AUGUST 6, 2016 AT THE

                     AMERICAN LEGION POST#67                                                                                                                                                                                                       
                                       CARY, NC 
   Before the start of the Base meeting, 14 Subvets indulged in the morning meal at the IHOP in Cary, NC.   
     Tarheel Base Commander Dave Campbell called the meeting to order at 9:58 AM with two blasts of the diving alarm.  National Chaplain Butterbean Dixon rendered the opening prayer and Base Secretary Bill Lowe led the 31 Subvets and 1 guest present in reciting the Pledge of Allegiance. Guest was Mike McNeely, USMC, a friend of Base Cob Jerry Emerson.
                          INTRODUCTIONS 

     Commander Dave asked all WWII Subvets to stand and introduce themselves. A total of 6 WWII Subvets were present- Joe Clark, Bill Edwards, Marty Kirwan, Joe Morgan, Don Moyer, and Bill Whelan.  As a way to honor these Greatest Generation Heroes, all present gave them a hearty round of applause. All other Subvets present introduced themselves by including the name of their qualification boat and the year they received their dolphins. No new Tarheel Base Subvets were present. 
                    TOLLING OF THE LOST BOATS

     The Tolling of the Lost Boats Ceremony for the months of July and August was conducted by Jerry Emerson and Tom McFadden.   Tom read the recounts of the 3 submarines lost in July and the 5 lost in August along with a slide presentation picturing these boats. Jerry tolled the bell for each of these 8 lost submarines in solemn remembrance of our shipmates who paid the ultimate sacrifice for their country.
SPEAKER- No speaker was planned, but one came forward when Jerry’s Marine friend Mike McNeely was afforded the opportunity to introduce himself. Mike gave a very interesting talk covering his Vietnam -In Country- War battles with the US Marines from 1963 to 1967. He has several of his fellow Marines that have their names written on the Vietnam War Memorial Wall in Washington, DC.
                      GOOD OF THE ORDER
                                                                                                      HOLLAND CLUB  
Holland Club Coordinator Jim Davis stated he has no Holland Club inductions scheduled at this time.           
                                         REPORTS
1- Tarheel Base Commander/ SE District 1Commander Dave Campbell covered the following- - Recruitment- Status- We need to think about what we want the Base to be! Most other Bases in our District have monthly meetings, one pot luck dinner, one a lunch wives involved, a color guard that serves the local Minor League Team, interactive program with the school district to provide speakers, “active” KAPS4Kids, one Base has heavy support for the Submarine Birthday Ball (COMSUBLANT Norfolk) and at least one of our members attends, - I could be wrong, but it appears our Base is less active and we are one of the biggest. Our meeting attendance is low – my opinion of course, why cannot we get more members to attend? Dave noted, even with Butterbean’s top new member recruiting skills, our Base membership is staying low at 128 members. 
2- - National Officers elections will close on August 10, 2016. All of the candidates are running unopposed, but still cast your vote if you haven’t done so to date. 
3- - Torpedo Modification Status – Working on new home for the torpedo – Safe place, maintained, has visibility, will reflect the sacrifice of out WWII veterans and all submarine veterans: Jerry Emerson is working with the city of Wilson for a possible site at the American Legion. Another location is the VFW in Rocky Mount. Jerry stated Frans Van Barrs will be in Canada for a couple weeks and he hopes to have the submarine mural completed by the next Base meeting. Dick Kanning has made a request with the NC Veterans Memorial Committee asking about the landing of the MK-14 at the memorial in Broadway, NC (located 6 miles NE of Sanford, NC). Dave has visited the website – beautiful and appropriate setting – should include a plaque recognizing all lost boats (my personal pick per Dave). Dick plans on meeting with full 7member Memorial Committee Board soon and does not foresee any problem getting their approval. He will pass along that NC Subvets will supply a plaque to go with the torpedo. Paul Hiser has been working with the Southern Pines VFW Post 7318 and seemed very interested. The Post is mainly Army membered. Paul has done a great deal of work here, with the Post leadership and designs of the cradles to carry the torpedo when it is mounted. This is another good choice. Dave said he thought there was one other request for a possible sight with the NC Legislature. Jerry Leppart spoke up and said he has sent the NC History Museum folks a picture of the torpedo float- all decked out. Tom McFadden has been talking with NC Military Historical Society at Kure Beach (near Ft. Fisher) about placing the torpedo behind a National Guard Post in the area. Tom will look into inviting a Society representative to a Tarheel Base meeting. After all was said and done, a suggestion was made to come up with a lighter trailer for mounting the torpedo by itself (i.e. - no riders). The existing trailer would haul riders in parades. It appeared the majority of Subvets present were in favor of this option and would like to keep the torpedo. Dick said he would check with Kraftsman Trailers outside Siler City and get a quote on this trailer. 
4- - Still no volunteer for newsletter editor. (Query members again?) Patch is available to assist. Dave reported Charles Petitt with the Carolina Piedmont Base has agreed to include the All Clear in their Base newsletter.
5- Base Vice Commander Jim Davis had no report.    
6- Base Secretary Bill Lowe entertained a motion to approve the minutes from the last Tarheel Base meeting held on June 4, 2016 as posted on the NC Subvets website and e-mailed to Base members. Motion was made, seconded, and passed for approval of minutes as posted.
7- Base Treasurer Tom McFadden reported: Previous total balance - $10,800.82; End of March Balances-Regular Account- $11,477.66; Events- $467.26 with a total end of March balance of $11,944.92. Balance increase was due to deposits from SK sales, donations, and new member dues. Motion was made and passed for the Tarheel Base to pay the annual $25.00 per Base fee for liability insurance owed too National by the Albemarle Sound and Asheville Bases.  Currently Tarheel Base membership stands at 128 regular (increase of 3 from last meeting) and no associate members.  
8-Website Master/National Treasurer Paul Hiser was not present                                                                                                                 9- Tarheel Base Storekeeper and Public Relations Officer Jim Wallace passed around his book of supplies. Jim will be planning an Adopt-A-Spot work detail for a weekend in September.     
10-S.E. Regional Commander Dick Kanning gave his “farewell” address as Regional Commander. He stated it has been very rewarding to serve as your S.E. Regional Commander, but it is time to step aside and turn the job over to Steve Bell. Dick extended a hearty thank you to S.E. District 1 for being the most awarded District for 3 years in a row. It comes down to the fact that people are nominating deserving Subvets in the District!                                                                           11- District 1 Commander Dave Campbell- Dave made his comments earlier.
  12- North Carolina Subvets Commander Charles Petitt was not present.
                                         OLD BUSINESS
Upcoming Parades-  
    Participation in any parades is not planned at present. As info, the next parade in North Carolina is the Old Soldiers Parade in Newton, NC scheduled for Thursday, August18, 2016.             1- Rich Cimino and Tom McFadden will be working on establishing a Facebook page for the Tarheel Base. The objective is to promote the Tarheel Base.
                             NEW BUSINESS                                           1- USSVI National Convention will be held in Reno, NV on August 15th thru August 20th 2016. Some Tarheel Base members will be attending.
2- KAPS4KIDS- Jerry Sykes volunteered head up this project for the Tarheel Base.

3- Temporary relief for Henry Hagwood as 50/50 coordinator- Dick Kanning stepped forward and volunteered for this job.     4- Moonshine Mountain Memorial is in need of $18,000 worth of repairs. Dick covered the initiative to raise these funds. Tax deductible contributions can be made to the Moonshine Mountain Fund.

5- Sub Birthday Ball 2017; Need a Chair Volunteer to get ball started- No volunteer was noted. Between 10 and 12 Subvets did indicate an interest in attending the Ball. 
6- State Fair – Torpedo Float Static Display – Issues: 1- Entry fee; 2- Volunteers to man the float and provide info, recruit new members. Need a Coordinator (Volunteer). Tom McFadden said this is “a work in progress”.

7- Invite to Scott Mason (Tarheel Traveler TV Host) to Pearl Harbor Dinner or next year’s Birthday Ball – assuming it moves forward to fruition. (DONE!) Also invite to be guest speaker (in progress; Gene, status) - Gene Rutter was not present to comment on this. VOTE BY BASE MEMBERS: Base pay for Scott and his guest dinner? The vote was YES!  

                        OPEN FLOOR
1- National Chaplain Butterbean stated a Subvet from Edenton, NC had recently gone on his Eternal Patrol. His son lives in Cary and Butterbean will pass the word about when and where the service will take place.                       
                       RAFFLE RESULTS                                                                                                                                  
 Raffle Czar Henry Hagwood is still “under the weather” and Jim Wallace conducted the 50/50 raffle drawing. Jim Davis was the big winner of $45.00. 
                         BENEDICTION

Butterbean lifted up the closing prayer. 
                        ADJOURNMENT                                      Meeting was adjourned at: 11:40 AM with three blasts of the diving alarm. The next Tarheel Base meeting will be held on October 1, 2016.
.

